
To:  All Contractors 

From: Rachel Mills, PE 
Director, Construction Procurement 

Date: June 25th, 2025 

Subject: Removal of DBE Contract Goals for Select Projects 
25-9001 Campbell County Design Build

The Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) provided the Kentucky Transportation Cabinet 
(KYTC) a Design Build RFP, which was posted May 30th, 2025, in which the DBE Injunction 
plaintiff(s) were interested.   The FHWA requests that KYTC issue an addendum for the 
highlighted projects, reducing the DBE contract goal to zero percent. Guidance concerning the 
injunction may be found in the document “Preliminary Injunction Affecting Disadvantaged 
Business Program,” issued on November 18th, 2024.  The RFP will be updated to remove the 
DBE contract goal for this project. 
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